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Place a number in the 
empty boxes in such 
a way that each row 
across, each column 
down and each small 
9-box square contains 
all of the numbers 
from one to nine.

By Lynn Bledsoe
Jobe Reporter

June 12, 2025 
Morgantown City 
Council held its regular 
meeting. 

Planning and Zoning 
was first. The public 
hearing of rezoning for 
the public library was 
approved. One permit 
was approved for a 
greenhouse.

Utilities reported two 
employees were in 
classes for certification. 
At the last meeting the 
second reading of the 
budget was held.

Tourism has a new 
chairman, Olivia 
Williams. A meeting 
will be held on the 26 
at 5:30.

In May MOGO had 
1620 riders and 672 
meals delivered.

Code Enforcement 
reported 15 new cases 
opened and closed 18 
cases. 4 citations were 
issued.

Fire Department 
reported: canceled 

in route calls- county 
1, medical assistance 
calls- county 3, city 
4, structure fire calls- 
county 2, vehicle 
accident calls-county 
4, city 1, calls for 
assistance- county 
1 ,and smoke alarm 
calls- county 1, for a 
total of 17 calls. 

Public Works reported 
changing some road 
tiles and hauling brush 
away.

Police Department 
reported 181 calls 
to service, 4 motor 
vehicle, 7 arrest, 
2 criminal cases, 
53 traffic stops, 17 
citations, 47 courtesy 
notices, and several 
special details worked, 
bringing the total calls 
to service to 842.

The City Clerk reported 
they are finishing the 
audit.  The Clerks off is 
working on closing out 
for the generator grant. 
They are also waiting 
on a partial payment 
for the farmers market 
grant.

In the Mayor’s reports, 

Mayor Phelps stated 
over 50 kids have 
come to work for 
the city during the 
summer. The MOGO 
bus assisted the Trail 
Town. The Summer 
Social went well. The 
Animal Shelter opened 
its Spay and Neuter 
Clinic building. ACS 
had a ribbon cutting 
with the Governor. 
The City sponsored 
Whiskers softball 
tournament will 
be June 28, 2025. 
Movies at the pool 
are going great with 
a good response. 
The TAP grant bid 
was $322,000, only  
$145,000 was awarded 
in the grant, the city 
agreed to add another 
$50,000 to help things 
along. The reason the 
approval amount was 
so low is because the 
grant was applied for 
in 2017. Mayor Phelps 
is not sure that will be 
enough. The state is 
working to raise the 
amounts in the line 
items or the city can 
reapply. 

Morgantown City 
Council Struggles 

with TAP Grant
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Morgantown City Council members.
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